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Secretariat Table Meeting Minutes 
September 18, 2014
The Common Roof (165 Ferris Lane, Barrie), 1-3 p.m.
Present:
	Gail Andrews
	Nadia Martins
	Kristina Veenstra (recorder)

	Susan Carmichael (Past Chair)
	Trevor McAlmont
	Deb Woods

	John Clarke (Vice Chair)
	Glen Newby (Chair)
	


Regrets:
	Fiona Cascagnette
	Sandra Cole
	

	
	
	


· Sandra Cole has resigned from Simcoe Community Services and will be leaving as co-chair of Planning Table effective October 17.  We will miss her greatly and thank her for all her support and participation over the years. Deb to inform Planning Table. 
· Kristina has resigned from the Coalition effective the end of September. Job posting has been distributed to members and elsewhere for a deadline of September 26.

	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION



	1) Welcome 
	GN
	Welcome to all the members. 
	

	2) Approval of Minutes  July 17, 2014
	GN
	All approved.
	

	3) Approval of Agenda
	GN
	All approved with addition of update on System Transformation and CAS Kenya Presentation – SMCDSB has been doing this for a number of years and this last year partnered with Simcoe CAS to send some Crown Ward children to Kenya. They get a school credit for attending. This could be a great way of bringing in some of the Coalition groups (i.e. youth engagement). This is a great way of showing resilience and engagement in the community out of our strategic plan.  
	Kristina to add this to the December 4 Council agenda.  

Deb to direct this to the Youth Engagement/TAY Group. 

	4) Advocacy


	GN/SCa
	Board to Board Forum: Susan and Glen have been moving this forward with their Boards over the last couple of months. Members of both their Boards met for the second time and included the YMCA in this last meeting. They discussed what it would look like and the need for governance bodies coming together and common areas of interest. Developmental Assets, Centre of Philanthropy new criteria for fund raising, Coalition Strategic Plan were discussed as possible agenda items/points of interest for board members. 
	To be brought to Council for support to move forward.  

	5) System Transformation (Moving on Mental Health)
	GN
	Phase 1 (Mississauga, York, Dufferin) agencies have been selected; Kinark has been selected in York. Simcoe County is in Phase 2 (Muskoka, Simcoe, Parry Sound, Nippissing). Applications for Phase 2 lead agencies start in January – March 2015. New Path and Kinark are intending to apply for Simcoe County. One of the major criteria is that the organization has to have a part in all Ministry noted core services. Toronto is starting now and is in the process of accepting applications. It is very competitive in Toronto and a challenge. The phase 2 application process (online) most likely will be similar to the Toronto application process with 50% organizational capacity and 50% narrative. The regional office will not have any say as it is a corporate decision. There will be some requests for formal letters and stakeholder engagement from corporate, this may include interviews with all the key people (maybe some Coalition Council members). The category of funders is also critical and some service clubs.  The lead agency decision will be made by June 2015.

The first year is to develop the system for children’s mental health. It is the lead agency’s responsibility to sub contract with other providers within the community to do the work that needs to be done. The funding attached is different depending on the application (i.e. what gaps are identified for resources). 
	The Coalition will be helpful to streamline intake, OPR, identify challenges/gaps and getting children to the services they need when they need it. 
We need to communicate that the Coalition is interested/concerned and let them know what we need to have the best child and youth system in Simcoe County. We need to identify what is unique about Simcoe and why is our geography different from 0thers. Glen to think about who would be the appropriate Ministry contact. John to ask Danette if this would be useful. Have this ready for Wendy Nelson’s visit on December 4. John to discuss at Council next week. 
Should be prepared to ask the Ministry a lot of questions in December about what is going to happen. 

	6) Strategic Planning
	Deb
	Deb reported that many small groups met over the summer to move the plan forward. Planning Table and Integrated Working Task Group have met several times to further develop the resilience and integrated system strategic directions. They realized that what really drives the plan are outcomes around resilience and the need for an integrated system. Infrastructure have begun discussing measures, and Trevor believes our RBA format and Developmental Assets could work well together. Deb spoke to the Powerpoint provided to the group. It will be presented to Council next week by Sandy Thurston and Liz McKeeman. Copies of the newly revised Strategic Plan on a Page by Trevor were distributed to members for discussion and review as an update from the previous diagram. This diagram now shows where we started and where we are now building on RBA; it is a living document.  One of the new population outcomes that came out over the summer is “compassionate community” from Gertie Beaucage. This has been included in the new diagram. This defines Simcoe very well; we are cohesive, collaborative. The SCDSB and the County are moving forward with using RBA in-house. 
Theme #3: Enabling Action to Promote Change: Secretariat is to look at this theme and we need to link the 3 new resiliency outcomes into this theme. 
	All approved the new diagram. To be brought forward to Council next week.

Trevor to follow up about who may be attending next week if he is unable, so someone can address RBA if needed. 
SCDSB is having some RBA workshops (October 16: RBA 101 – 2 half days; October 27: Full working day with your own data information) and they are being done by Hanne Nielson. They may have room for outside staff with a small cost. Deb to follow up with having some Coalition members to attend (i.e. John and Nadia for Oct 27).
To be discussed next month for half of the meeting to determine what are the priorities and creating action.  

	7) Strategy Table Updates: 

	Infrastructure Table
	KV
	Statement of Operations:  Copy of the statement to the end of August 2014 was distributed for review and discussion. The member fees are lower than normal at this time of year. 
	All approved to be brought to Council on September 25, 2014. 

	
	TM
	Member Fee Update:  Trevor reported that we are still missing some member fees. RVH, CCAC, Georgian, French Public, YMCA are still not paid. 
We have not received signed MOA’s from many members. This was the first year for the MOA with the attached Schedule B. Members spoke about this and don’t know if it would be an issue for members in why they are not signing.  
	Kristina to follow up with some members at Council. Glen to contact Suzanne Roy from the Francophone Public Board and Suzanne Addison-Toor from Georgian College. 
Kristina to bring copies of the MOA’s next week at Council for signature. 

	
	TM
	LEAD Cohort: we are now at 10 registrations and need 20 by next Friday, September 26 to run the program. 
Some members are saying it is expensive. As well, it may be a need to change curriculum to include project management and time pressures within agencies and some staff are on contract.  
	If we do not have the full 20 by next Friday we will cancel this year’s cohort. Infrastructure should discuss and can survey Council members as to what they are looking for. We may wish to consider sponsorships. 

	
	TM
	Awards & Recognition: The draft awards program was discussed at the May 22 Council meeting with enthusiasm to go forward.  Trevor spoke to the new draft nomination forms developed by him, Sandra Cole and Alison LaMantia. There will be a small committee to look at the applications and use an evaluation framework (scoring based on components filled out). Cost is minimal and estimated at $150.
	To be brought to Council September 25 for discussion and approval. To be sent out beforehand; we are moving forward, just comments.  

	
	DW
	Recruitment of EA Coalition: with Kristina leaving the end of September. The job posting was distributed yesterday with a deadline of September 26 to Deb. It has been all free distribution thus far. 
	Deb, Ken Edwards, John to form interview team with help from Kelly Seymour (New Path), and Nadia Martins (for FLS).

	Planning Table
	NM
	Support for note taking: there is no admin support for any of the tables now that Kristina has resigned. This to be discussed once a new person has been hired.  
	Members to be asked to take minutes for the month of October until a new person is hired. 

	8)Approval of Coalition Council Agenda
	GN
	Kristina to add Criteria for Support and Motion and Chair Job Descriptions for final approval. 
	Kristina to make changes as discussed and distribute to members. 


Next Meeting: October 16, 2014, 1-3 p.m., The Common Roof, 165 Ferris Lane, Barrie
